Minutes of DUCU Branch Meeting:  25th January, 2012.

Present:
Janice Aitken  (chair)

 

Mona Clark     (secretary)



Mary Senior    (UCU Scotland Regional Officer)



17 members

Apologies:         There were 9 formal apologies.

1. The Minutes of the last Branch meeting (9th November, 2011) were accepted as a true record.

2. There were no matters arising

3. As the meeting was inquorate (25 attending being the quorum) a general discussion followed around the motions presented to the meeting (see attached) regarding  UCU HEC’s recommendations to the UCU national conference of pre-92 branches on 31st January.    These recommendations were as follows:
UCU :  

3.1 notes the progress made in negotiations, including an extension of the right to take unreduced benefits on redundancy

3.2 agrees to suspend the current dispute to allow on-going negotiations on future scheme design

3.3 restricts negotiators to report to sector conference in May 2012 on current developments

3.4 instructs HEC to provide a written report to branches on the outcome of the joint review of the recent changes to the public sector schemes along with a recommendation on whether to end the suspension of the dispute and call for further industrial action

3.5 instructs branches to agree local escalation plans should the joint reviews not deliver acceptable options (subject to approval in accordance with the union’s rule)

 It  was further noted that the tax easement changes will be subject to a review to be completed  October 2014.   
 Considerable discussion followed.  It was argued out that the University commitment to zero compulsory job losses as a consequence of the present Strategic Review, along with the abandonment of stated financial aims, was brought about by local industrial pressure. This suggested that the abandonment of the present industrial action or right to strike was premature, as there had been as yet no real concessions on the USS issues gained from the employers.  It was noted that the change from Retail Price Indices to Consumer Price Indices as a guide to pension value would lead to financial loss, and the present USS proposals would result in a poorer scheme than that of the Teachers’ Pension scheme. The CARE scheme (pension based on career-average earnings) had not yet been fully investigated, as it could be discriminatory against those who took time out from their employment, for whatever reason.   However, it was also considered that further industrial action, even leading to a strike, could be difficult to persuade members to accept just now, until the full programme of talks had been completed. In the present climate of the attack on all public sector pensions, some thought that protecting what were seen to be highly paid public sector workers already would not be seen as appropriate.  

The feeling of the meeting was tested by an informal vote on whether to agree with UCU’s recommendations, or whether to accept the general direction of the two motions presented.  This resulted in one third voting for acceptance of the recommendations, one third voting for rejection and one third abstaining.  Thus the two DUCU delegates to the UCU meeting on 31st January would go without a mandate and would determine their stance in the light of the debate there.

As a consequence of the low attendance, it was agreed, on the suggestion of several members, to investigate ways of encouraging better attendance and thus better communications on important issues.  This to include varying the times of meetings, and the use of electronic consultative ballots.   However it was agreed that face to face debate is generally more democratic and more effective.
Mona Clark

Secretary.

February 19th, 2012.

